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AGENDA

Opening Prayer 	Father Jeffrey Wylie
Welcome Remarks 	Father Jeffrey Wylie
Approval of last year's Annual Meeting Minutes
Change in By-laws
Election of Vestry Members
Ministry Reports
Treasurer's Report 	Marsha Tallant
Christian Education 	Tom Thompson
Outreach & Fellowship	Holly Ruble
Property 	Gene DiPrimio
Worship 	Marsha Tallant
Senior Warden's Remarks	Alan Fleissner
Deacon's Remarks	Gretchen Peske
Rector's Remarks	Jeffrey Wylie
Questions and Answers
Closing Prayer



MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF CHRIST’S CHURCH

March 15, 2020

After a combined Holy Eucharist service which started at 9:30 a.m. and a delightful brunch, the Annual Meeting of Christ’s Church was called to order at 11:15 a.m. in the undercroft by Father Jeff with a prayer. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 24, 2019 Annual Meeting was made by Howard Finney and seconded by Jeff Simpson. Motion passed.

FATHER JEFF reported on the statistics of the parish for 2019 and what was coming in 2020. He wants to get a card ministry going. Because of the COVID 19 virus he asked that we should minister by cards, calls and prayer. He talked a while about the seriousness of the virus and how we need to handle it at Christ’s Church. Currently he is not administering wine during communion.

He talked about ramping up this year for the 200th anniversary which will be in 2022 – 2023.

ELECTION OF VESTRY: Tom Thompson has agreed to have his name submitted for re-election and Holly Ruble has submitted her name to be added to the slate. Being that no others names were added from the floor. Alan Fleissner asked for a motion to accept the slate. Motion passed.

Thanks were given to Ann Yutz for her service.

REPORTS: 

FINANCIAL - Marsha Tallant, Treasurer, reviewed the 2019 Unaudited Statement of Financial Position and the Statement of Activities and the 2020 budget as presented in the Annual Report.
The audit letter was presented for the 2018 financials. 

FELLOWSHIP – Jayne Oberdorf reported that what has taken placed so far has been well attended. Look for events to come.

OUTREACH AND MISSION – No Report

PROPERTY – Alan Fleissner spoke in Gene DiPrimio’s absence. The project that is currently in process that was part of the Three-year building fund is the re-lamping of the church. The project that didn’t get funded was the replacement of the steps by the CE Building. Because we cannot afford to replace the steps will be permanently closed.

COMMUNICATIONS –Father Jeff stated that we have changed our server to Microsoft 365.
Marsha stated that all our newletters are going out by email now and if you are not receiving emails let the office know.
Father Jeff asked for help with the website and other electronic communication.

WORSHIP –Marsha Tallant reported that the biggest problem that Worship has is the lack of volunteers. As usual we are in desperate need of Altar Guild members, Acolytes, etc.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION – Tom Thompson announced that the Sunday School curriculum is lectionary based so the children are studying the same lessons we are hearing in church. 
Middle school students will be encouraged to experience all the ministries of the church.
Father Jeff reported that the diocese will be making changes to the child abuse policies.
Thanks to all those who run the adult groups.

YOUTH – Jeff Simpson reported that this past year went well and the study they did was received well. They will be walking in the “Walk a Mile in Her Shoes” on April 18.
He announced that Matthew Smith from Indelible Grace will be having a concert here at Christ’s Church on April 19 at 6:00 p.m.

CHRIST’S CHURCH WORKERS – Father Jeff reported for Freda Schultz to thank who helps her.

SENIOR WARDEN’S REPORT - Alan reported that no pay raises were given out for 2020. He asked for help from all those in attendance with the functions in the church.

DEACON’S REPORT – Gretchen reported that her report is written.

Q&A –none.

Father Jeff closed us in prayer at 12:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Marsha Tallant
Secretary


RECTOR’S REPORT OF 2020 FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING
[image: ]
Where do we begin in discussing 2020?  One week after our 2020 Annual meeting, we were issued a lockdown order and had to do our service virtually because of the Covid-19 Pandemic. We began to broadcast our services over Zoom - most of us never heard of Zoom.  We had our growing pains in doing a service without being in the church.  The most painful reality was when we had to remain virtual for Holy Week and Easter.  As the lockdown ended, we went to a hybrid service style in which additional equipment was acquired for this to happen.

It was three weeks into the pandemic when I started writing my daily emails which morphed into many others helping me. We entered into this season sending out 41 emails.  Interestingly, within a few months of emails, our list jumped up to over 130.

Because of this pandemic, we had to say goodbye to Dennis Hyland, our Christian Education Director, as we could no longer keep him on with the reduction of income and the closure of all educational services.  We do miss Dennis and we are grieving the loss of the education that our children are missing through this pandemic.  One bright spot is the amazing job which Tom Thomson came up with in sending the younger students a lesson with a project and object every few weeks.  This educational technic was met with much success and acceptance by the children.  As we come out of the pandemic (hopefully soon), we will need to address how to restart the youth education program.  

Through the pandemic the vestry worked at contacting everyone regularly and we started a daily conference prayer call at noon. 

In addition to the pandemic challenges, because of the mishandling of a discipline case our Bishop Hobby was asked to resign by the Standing Committee of which I was president.  I thank you for your generosity in sharing me with the diocese for the three months that I was part of the Standing Committee as the Ecclesiastical Authority of the Diocese.  We do want to keep Bishop Jim and The Reverend Shari in our prayers and be thankful for all the good work they did for us and our Diocese.  We are also very blessed to have an interim bishop, Bishop Martyn Minns as the Episcopal Authority of the Diocese until a new bishop is elected.  He has been a great instrument of God’s blessing of healing and of reuniting us.  He has been a true blessing to me personally as well.

The last painful reality through 2020 were those who not only struggled with Covid 19, but also those who we lost because of it.  My heart aches for those who mourn.

Looking back through the year, we were also blessed in how we did what we could in praying for one another and caring for one another.  I look forward to 2021 and how we will reopen the church, be able to see one another face to face and hopefully without masks.  You all are truly a blessing!

In Christ’s Love, 

Jeff+


CHANGE IN THE BY-LAWS

The following change to our by-laws has been approved by the Vestry and the Standing Committee of the Diocese:

Article 3 Section 5.  The Vestry shall consist of nine (9) five (5) members elected to serve for a term of three (3) years.  At each Annual meeting, the vacancies created by the retiring members shall be filled by the election, in the manner hereinafter provided, of three (3) persons as members of the Vestry, the persons so elected to serve for a term of three (3) years.  No member of the Vestry who has served two full regular terms in succession may begin to serve another regular term until one (1) year following the expiration of the last full term.


SLATE OF NOMINEES FOR VESTRY ELECTION

Alan Fleissner has agreed to run again. 

VESTRY 2020 – 2021

Eugene DiPrimio, Jr Warden & Property (2022)
Alan Fleissner, Senior Warden & Assist Treasurer (2021)
Jayne Oberdorf, Worship (2021)
Amy MacMannis, Communication (2021)
Marsha Tallant, Secretary/Treasurer (2022)
Tom Thompson, Christian Education (2023)
Holly Ruble, Outreach and Mission (2023)

VITAL STATISTICS

MEMBERSHIP
Active Baptized Members	201
Active Confirmands	129
Baptisms in 2020	2
Confirmations or Receptions	2
Deaths	5

ATTENDANCE AND SERVICES
Average Attendance at Principal Services	80
	January and February before Covid 19
Services
	Principal	in person and Zoom – 33
		Zoom alone - 19

Other
	Marriages	3
	Burials	4

TREASURER’S REPORT

2020 was a most unusual year but thanks to God and all you faithful people the finances of Christ’s Church have remained steady. Our income finished the year at 92.65% of budgeted.  Because church was closed most of the year and because we received a Paycheck Protection Program (PPP) loan from the Federal Government, our expenses totaled just 78.49% of budgeted. This enabled us to realize a net gain of $25,431.51. $25,000 was moved into the Vestry Designated Fund for investing.

In 2021 the PPP loan was forgiven.

The audit is pending.

Thank you again for the continued support.

Marsha Tallant, Treasurer
Alan Fleissner, Investment Committee Member
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OUTREACH & FELLOWSHIP 

International Outreach

[image: ]We have continued our annual sponsorship for Gael Celestin, our World-Wide Village student in Haiti. We receive frequent updates on her progress at school via video and written communications.  Please continue to keep her in your thoughts and prayers.

Sadly, the conditions in the Diocese of Wusasa continued to deteriorate in 2020. Our monetary support was forced to be suspended because of the violence and corruption that prohibited the ministry from taking receipt of our funding without endangering ministry personnel.  Father Jeff will elaborate on the dire situation in his annual summary.  Our continued prayers are needed now more than ever.

The generous contributions from our membership allowed us to build 72 Operation Christmas Child/Samaritan’s Purse boxes for children around the world in need.  Holly Ruble traveled to the Samaritan’s Purse warehouse located in Shippensburg to take advantage of the opportunity to purchase supplies for the Operation Christmas Child boxes at heavily discounted rates.  Our donation dollars went further so we should consider this shopping option in the future if the project is continued annually.  With the health and wellbeing of our members in mind, we agreed to only gather as a small group of volunteers who helped assemble the boxes. Here is hoping that we can return to the festive group packing parties in a post COVID 2021.

Local Outreach

Planning is underway for our Jubilee Celebration in 2023. We are looking forward to commemorating our 200-year legacy.  We will share planning updates with everyone as things progress.

Unfortunately, the City of Greensburg had to cancel the annual Holiday Parade
due to the COVID pandemic. 

Our Reverse Advent Calendar Food Donation drive was once again a great success.  Especially considering that this outreach effort was taking place while the pandemic surged during the holidays. Our generous members donated 15 bags of groceries to the Westmoreland food bank.

Respectfully submitted,
Holly Ruble

PROPERTY REPORT

The year 2020 will be a year we will never forget.  Even though the Church was closed for the greater part of the year, things still happened on the property.  It was another interesting year for property!

All the lights in the Church have been replaced with LED lights.  These are more economical to use and will last for many years to come.

Thanks to the Boy  Scouts, the wood on the ramp entering the C.E. Building has been replaced and has been stained.  It really does look great.
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Description automatically generated]The  C.E. Building has given us the same problem this year; we once again found mold in the basement.  Each time the mold appears, it is in a different area.  This time it was under the stairs.  The stairs had to be removed in order to take care of the mold.  As the stairs were being removed, much to our surprise, we found, what I call “The Secret Room” behind the stairs.  It was a room that has been sealed off by a wall.  At one time it appeared to be used for storage, and, what else we do not know.  No one knew of this room.  Exciting, right?!!!  It is a 10’ x 10’ room that has been closed for who knows how long.  It is now all cleaned with all new wooden shelves and a light added.  We can now use it for storage again.

We found it necessary to replace the exit door next to the Diane Room.  The old door would not open easily, which became a safety issue.  We now have a really nice, working door!

Gene DiPrimio,  Property


COMMUNICATIONS

Many thanks to Candy Holsing for her work on the daily emails sent out through the pandemic. Her knowledge of communications programs is invaluable. 

WORSHIP MINISTRY

The Worship Ministry is made up of The Lay Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors, Ushers, Greeters, Altar Guild, Choir, Acolytes and Projection Team. New to the team in 2020 is the Zoom team. Through 2020 all these ministries changed greatly.

During the shutdown Father Jeff’s ability to learn Zoom and institute its use kept us worshipping as a church. As the year progressed and Father Jeff’s knowledge progressed we moved to a more sophisticated product.

Thanks to Sara and David Frye for their work in presenting music for our Zoom services. We all stretched during the pandemic.

Many thanks to Max Sandella and Dale Poole for their years of service as Lay Eucharistic Ministers, we miss you. Brandon Daily joined us as an LEM. We do especially need readers at the 8:00 a.m. service.

The Altar Guild took a sort of sabbatical for the year. Many thanks to all the members and hopefully we are ready to return.

The choir also took a sabbatical because singing during covid 19 was  frowned upon.

Many thanks to all the members of each of these groups – without them we would not be able to worship God smoothly

If you of you are interested in joining any of these group, please talk to Father Jeff or Marsha Tallant. We will be delighted to have you join in.

Respectfully submitted
Marsha Tallant

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

2020 has been an extremely challenging year in which to conduct Christian education.  When the year started, the Sunday School was operating normally, with children attending both the elementary and middle/HS classes, though there were concerns about the small numbers of kids in the Sunday School.  
All of that changed when the pandemic hit and we were no longer able to conduct in-person Sunday School classes.  Father Jeff expressed a strong desire to keep in touch with the kids in the Sunday School and let me know that Christ’s Church had not forgotten about them.  Several options were discussed including Zoom classes, but it was felt that the kids were probably already spending a lot of time online and that another alternative might be better.  It was decided to send the elementary-age students packets through the US mail, since kids enjoy getting mail.  Each packet would contain a simple lesson, including the appropriate Bible verses; a coloring page or puzzle page or some other written activity; and some small physical object relevant to the lesson to serve as a physical reminder.  This program was begun in September. The lessons/objects included sent so far are as follows:
1 – Let Your Light Shine (light stick)
2 – The Parable of the Lost Coin (metal coin)
3 – The Parable of the Mustard Seed  (mustard seeds)
4 – The Birds of the Air (toy bird)
5 – The Parable of the Pearl (toy pearl)
6 – The Parable of the Lost Sheep (toy sheep)
7 – Sing a New Song (recorder with song book)
8 – John the Baptist part 1 (shoelaces)
9 – John the Baptist part 2 (toy dove)

Future lessons are planned.  

We continue to try to think of ways to reconnect with the older students.  

Respectfully submitted,
Tom Thompson


CHRIST CHURCH WORKERS

All Salad Bars and other events were cancelled.
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